
 

 

 
MEMORANDUM 
 
Date: March 10, 2017 

To: Historic Landmarks Commission 

From:  Mike Gushard, City Planner 
503-823-5091, mike.gushard@portlandoregon.gov 

Re: Pearl East Hearing – LU 16-153002 HRM 
 

 
At the February 27th, hearing for the Pearl East project (16-153002) John Hollister asked that 
the record be held open to allow time for new evidence to be presented to the commission.  
Staff collected responses over the next seven days.  While no new evidence was introduced in 
the first 7 days, four new pieces of testimony came in.  They are as follows; 
 

• John Hollister - In opposition 
• Patricia Gardner for Pearl District Neighborhood Association - In support 
• Claire van den Boek - In opposition 
• Joseph Dove - In opposition 

 
You will find the testimony attached to this memo.  Because no new evidence was produced in 
the allotted time, the staff report findings have not been altered. At the March 20 hearing staff 
will present the same findings to the commission 
 
The applicant has opted to not provide any new information to the commission. 
 
 
Enclosures: 
Testimony  


